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Dr. Robert S. DiPaola is the current Dean of the College 

of Medicine at UK. Prior to joining UK, he lead research, 

clinical, educational & administrative activities of an 

NCI-designated Cancer Center & served as Vice 

Chancellor of Cancer Programs at Rutgers. He has held 

local & national leadership positions including chair of 

the GU Committee of the Eastern Cooperative Oncology 

Group, including developing clinical trials that have 

changed standards of care; has been a member of 

National Cancer Institute review & steering committees; 

& is current Chair of the NCI/NIH committee for NCI- 

designated Cancer Center review. He earned his BS & 

medical degrees at the University of Utah; completed an 

internship & residency in Internal Medicine at Duke 

University Medical Center; & completed a Fellowship in 

Hematology-Oncology at U. Pennsylvania. Dr. DiPaola 

maintained continuous funding to do research on Drug 

Resistance in Cancer Therapy, working on studies that 

support translational clinical trials & investigations into 

prostate cancer drug resistance. His research efforts 

including phase I, II, & III clinical trials have impacted 

national standards of care. His accomplishments in the 

area of translational research are underscored by grants 

from the National Institutes of Health, Department of 

Defense & private foundations, & his publications in the 

New England Journal of Medicine, Lancet, Genes and 

Development, JAMA, Cell, Clinical Cancer Research & 

Journal of Clinical Oncology. 

ABOUT THE SPEAKER 
FEBRUARY 2018 MEETING 

Date: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 

Place: Hilary J. Boone Center, UK Campus 

Social Time: 11:00 a.m. 

Luncheon:    11:30 a.m. 

Speaker:     Dr. Robert S. DiPaola 

Topic:              The Future of Medicine 

Business Meeting: 1:00 p.m. 

MEAL MENU 
Chef’s Soup Du Jour 

Dijon Chicken with Fresh Tarragon, Cremini 

Mushrooms 

Brussel sprouts 

Potatoes Rissole 

Pistachio Cake with Local Honey and Tahitian 

Vanilla Buttercream 

 
Substitutions are possible only for dietary allergies 
or religious/lifestyle restrictions. 

 Note: The Staff of Hilary J. Boone Center appreciates 
efforts of UKAEF members to carpool when possible. If 
you require transportation, please note your need on the 
luncheon reservation form on the third page. 

 

REDUCE TAXES WHEN MAKING CHARITABLE CONTRIBUTION 

(Article based on March 2016 Council on Foundations IRA Charitable Rollover Issue Paper  

and TIAA Charity Giving Guide A40136 (Sept. 2017) 

Congress passed and signed into permanent law the IRA Charitable Rollover on December 18, 2015. It allows taxpayers age 

70 ½ or older to transfer up to $100,000 annually from their IRA accounts directly to 501(c) (3) charities without first having 

to recognize the distribution as income. You do not receive a charitable income tax deduction, but the IRA distribution is not 

included in your taxable income and satisfies any minimum distribution requirement. You are not prevented from taking a 

distribution in addition to the charitable distribution. 

The benefits of this method of making charitable contributions may include: 

 Avoiding limits on your deductions; 

 Not being pushed into a higher tax bracket; 

 Reducing taxes on a greater share of Social Security income or paying a greater share of Medicare premiums. 

The IRA Charitable Rollover has proven to be popular with taxpayers since it reduces their tax liability and benefits charities. 

Donors may not make charitable rollovers to donor-advised funds or support organizations and private foundations. 

Consequently, this giving tool has not reached its full potential because of the age restriction (70 ½), cap of $100,000, and 

limitations on what charities can benefit. Regardless of these limitations, it is a potential tax break that retirees should know 

about and may want to explore with their tax accountants. 

 



 

 

 

FELLOWSHIP AWARDEES FOR 2017-2018 

(UKAEF Fellowship Committee: Lee Edgerton, Chair; 

Tom Mullaney & John Greenway) 

The Fellowship Committee of the Association of 

Emeriti Faculty has selected the following three 

students to receive Fellowships from forty-two 

applicants. You will have a chance to meet them at the 

February 13, 2018 luncheon when they provide a brief 

presentation of their research and future aspirations.   

Amanda Bunting is a PhD candidate in the Department 

of Sociology.  She is highly regarded as a "potential 

future researcher and teacher.” Her dissertation research 

examines reentry outcomes (e.g., recidivism, recovery 

supports) among previously incarcerated users of 

opioids.  She has been a teaching assistant in six courses 

(UK and University of Maryland, Baltimore County) 

and the instructor for two courses in Sociology 

(Transylvania University and Community College of 

Baltimore).  In addition, she has assisted Dr. Carrie 

Oser in SOC 439, a unique course combining UK 

undergraduate students with 16 students who are 

incarcerated.  Amanda hopes to offer a similar course in 

the future at a university where she can continue her 

research interests as well as teach and mentor a diverse 

group of students. 

 
 

 

Catherine Gooch is a PhD candidate in English with a 

focus on African American Literature.  Her dissertation 

explores the Mississippi River’s influence and impact 

on African American literature and art.  She has taught 

four different WRD classes (Writing, Rhetoric and 

Digital Studies), assisted with one English course at 

UK, and taught three classes at Cincinnati State 

Technical and Community College.  In addition, she 

assisted and tutored students in the Xavier University 

Writing Center.  She is described as a person of “quiet  

Authority”-- when she speaks “her peers lean  

 

in and listen.”  Grounded in personal experiences, Cate 

offers a “compelling voice” for students. Her 

interdisciplinary research, like a flowing river, 

promises to “reshape our understanding of African-

American writing”.   

 

 

Elizabeth Spencer is a doctoral student in the College 

of Communication and Information.  Since 2014, while 

a TA at Pittsburg State University in Kansas and at the 

University of Kentucky, she has been the instructor of 

record for eight courses. In 2016 she won the Best 

Aural/Visual Project Award in the Ethnography 

division of the National Communication Association.  

Her research, informed by personal experience as a 

care-giver, focuses on understanding issues facing 

family members of Alzheimer’s and dementia patients.  

She is also exploring physicians’ cost-of-care 

conversations and opioid disposal interventions in 

Appalachia.  Her “nuanced understanding of complex 

communication processes” has allowed her to work at a 

“micro level” while keeping the big picture in mind.  

"She has shown the passion to help inspire students to 

maximize their life opportunities."  

 



 

   

 

  

James Donnelly, Marketing 

Fletcher Gabbard, Physics 

Gene Lyons, Veterinary Science 

*Marie Hochstrasser, Art Education, Spouse of Donald Lee Hochstrasser, Public Health 

 

IN MEMORIAM (*UKAEF Member), November – December 2017 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

OFFICERS       COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

President: Timothy Sineath      Benefits: Michael Tearney 

Vice President: Michael Kennedy     Fellowship: Lee Edgerton 

Treasurer: James Chapman      Membership: Sue Fosson 

Recording Secretary: Bradley Canon     Program: Michael Kennedy 

Executive Secretary: Sue Fosson     Newsletter: Mary Witt 

Past President: Thomas Miller       

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  

Your mailing label will specify if you haven’t paid your 2017-2018 dues* 

 
NAME___________________________________________SPOUSE’S NAME_________________________________________ 

 

Dept./College_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Address_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Zip+4__________________________________________Telephone______________________________________________________________ 

 

E-mail Address (please include if you have one) ______________________________________________________________________________ 
  

*2017-18 Dues are  $20.00 (includes spouse or partner) – CHECK ONE: New Member _____Renewal______ 
 

 

MY CONTRIBUTION TO THE FELLOWSHIP FUND* $_____________ 

(CHECK ONE) in memory of___ in honor of___ (name)______________________________________________ 

 

MEAL RESERVATION for February 13, 2018:* 

Enclosed is $ __________for #   __  ___  reservation(s) at $25.00 each.  

 

NAME ____________________________________________GUEST’S NAME  ______________________________________ 

 
Necessary Change in Menu Choice: Intolerance/Allergic reaction/Religious reason:    ___________________ 
 

I (we) need transportation:   Address__________________________________ Telephone: _________________ 

*Make check for luncheon reservation, dues, and/or Fellowship Fund 

payable to UK Association of Emeriti Faculty (UKAEF). 

 Mail form and check to:  UKAEF, c/o Sue Fosson, 3170 Pisgah Pike, Versailles KY 40383 

(Call or email if close to deadline) 859-873-7582 or e-mail sandafosson@windstream.net 

Note: Deadline for making reservations or to cancel reservations is Monday, February 5. 

LEXPHIL + BOONE CENTER—A GOOD DEAL FOR YOU 

LexPhil offers all Boone Center members a 20% discount on single ticket purchases throughout the season (all ticket purchases 

subject to availability). In addition, any Boone Center members that become new LexPhil subscribers will receive a 20% 

discount on subscriptions (existing subscribers excluded).  

Boone Center Members may use the code "BOONE1718" to receive a 20% discount on their single ticket orders throughout the 

17-18 season. The LexPhil season has started but there is still time to purchase tickets for Revolution! (2/9/18), American 

Snapshots (4/6/18), and Celebrating Bernstein (5/19/18). Members wishing to subscribe for the first time should call (859) 233-

4226 and mention that they are Boone Center Members to receive the 20% discount on their season subscription.  

The website to make it as simple as possible to take advantage of this great partnership is www.lexphil.org. 
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